

Circular No. RIAH/023/AY 2025-26

Date: 30th JUNE 2025

## Dear Parents,

Art has a unique ability to uplift the human spirit and create a sense of tranquility. By showcasing our creativity and compassion, we have an opportunity to make a tangible difference in the lives of those who may be going through challenging times. We believe that every stroke of a brush, every colorful design, and every heartfelt message can make a profound impact on the well-being of individuals within our community. Keeping this in mind, RIAH has planned

## "Art from Heart: Creating Artwork for Our Local Hospital"

It is the community service project for July month. This initiative aims to bring joy, positivity, and healing to the patients, visitors, and staff of our beloved local hospital through the power of art. We are inviting students from all age groups and parents to contribute their artistic talents to this noble cause. Participants can choose from a wide range of art forms, including but not limited to:

**Painting:** Students can create beautiful and vibrant paintings using various mediums such as watercolors, acrylics, oils, or mixed media.

**Drawing:** Participants can showcase their artistic skills by creating intricate and imaginative drawings using pencils, pens, or charcoal.

**Collage**: Students can explore the art of collage-making, using different materials like magazine cutouts, colored paper, fabric, or recycled materials to compose visually stunning artworks.

**Origami:** Origami enthusiasts can fold paper into various shapes and designs, bringing elegance and creativity to their contributions.

**Photography:** Students with an interest in photography can capture the beauty of nature, people, or everyday life moments, sharing their unique perspectives.

**Handcrafted Crafts**: Individuals with a knack for craft-making can produce handmade cards, jewelry, or other small trinkets to brighten someone's day.

To ensure the success of this project, we kindly request that each participant contribute at least one artwork.

Artwork should be submitted to the class teacher by the 20th of July 2025. Please ensure that each piece is labeled with the artist's name and Grade.

Once we have collected all the artwork, we will curate a captivating exhibition within the local hospital premises. This will allow patients, visitors, and staff to enjoy the beautiful creations and experience the therapeutic benefits of art.

We sincerely hope that you will join us in this remarkable endeavor to spread happiness and

inspiration through the medium of art. Together, we can make a significant difference in our community and touch the lives of those who need it most.  We look forward to witnessing the creativity and compassion that will flow from your hearts.
Best Regards,
Sonika Kochhar Girotra Principal